
Dynamite – June 22, 2022: The
Inner Workings Of His Mind
Dynamite
Date: June 22, 2022
Location: UW Milwaukee Panther Arena, Milwaukee, Wisconsin
Commentators: Tony Schiavone, Jim Ross, Excalibur

We’re at the final Dynamite step before Forbidden Door on
Sunday, which could be quite the rough night. Bryan Danielson
is making an announcement about his future and it might not be
the best news. Odds are we get some more matches announced for
Sunday as well so let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Here is Bryan Danielson for the announcement. Tony Schiavone
asks about his future but Danielson takes the mic and says he
isn’t giving it back. Danielson says this is a great week to
be an AEW fan or a professional wrestling fan. This Sunday we
have Forbidden Door and then a week later we have Blood and
Guts with all of the violence you could want. As for Forbidden
Door, Zack Sabre Jr., he wanted to prove he was the best
technical wrestler in the world, while Danielson wanted to
crush Sabre Jr.’s trachea.

Unfortunately, he isn’t cleared to wrestle at Forbidden Door
or Blood and Guts due to what happened at him in Anarchy In
The Arena. However, don’t worry about him because he is going
to be back. He feels great, he can read 500 words a minute, he
can run two miles and not break a sweat and his mind is
working at full speed.

As for the near future, he has found the one person to take
his place at Forbidden Door and Blood and Guts who can be
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technical and violent and he will astound you. Who you ask?
Well he came out of the bad guy tunnel so he isn’t going to
tell  you.  Tune  in  on  Sunday  and  you’ll  see  the  greatest
technical match of your lives. Sabre Jr. comes out to stare at
Danielson but doesn’t say anything.

Jon Moxley is ready for the biggest match of his life on
Sunday but he is also ready for the violence next week.

Aussie Open/Will Ospreay vs. Roppongi Vice/Orange Cassidy

Romero can’t get far with Fletcher to start and but he does
manage to take him down. Cassidy comes in as everything breaks
down,  with  Romero  hitting  the  forever  lariats.  Vice  and
Cassidy do their biceps pose but the triple suicide dives are
cut off. Stereo apron bombs have the good guys in trouble as
we take a break.

Back with Cassidy hitting the lazy kicks before snapping off a
double hurricanrana. A springboard hurricanrana takes Aussie
Open down, setting up the triple dives onto Open and Ospreay.
Back in Ospreay takes over on Cassidy, who cuts him off with a
Stundog Millionaire. Everything breaks down again and it’s the
parade of knockdowns until Cassidy hits the Orange Punch to
finish Davis at 11:34.

Rating: C+. Cassidy is a very fun guy to watch, but it’s a
little hard to get my head around the idea that he is getting
to face one of the people who main evented this year’s Wrestle
Kingdom. As for Aussie Open, they’re a good example of guys
who were added to the mix in recent weeks without much being
known about them. They’re the tag team who works with Ospreay
and that’s about all I can tell you about them based on how
they have been presented, which isn’t a good thing.

Post match the rest of the United Empire comes out for the
staredown but FTR (including a Loverboy Dennis Condrey shirt)
evens things out to chase the villains off.



Jay Lethal and Satnam Singh want Samoa Joe to vacate the ROH
TV Title if he can’t defend it.

Here is Christian Cage for the big explanation. Christian
doesn’t think much of Jungle Boy costing him a chance to win
the World Title, but then he checked social media and saw what
people thought of Jungle Boy. That’s why Christian hitched his
wagon to Jungle Boy to try to make a quick buck. He didn’t
come here to mentor some new generation but rather to make big
money.

Christian offers some free advice: try having a match that
people talk about more than two weeks after the fact. Have the
match that parents sit their kids down to watch or name a pay
per view after. We look at the clip of Christian insulting
Jungle Boy’s family last week, which has Christian saying he
doesn’t want to be Jungle Boy’s father. Jungle Boy has a
father….but he’s dead.

That’s a good thing too, as Jungle Boy’s dad would be sad to
see  what  his  son  has  become.  Cue  Luchasaurus  to  choke
Christian,  who  says  Luchasaurus  is  like  a  son  to  him.
Luchasaurus buys it and they hug, though Luchasaurus might not
be entirely convinced. Heck of a promo from Christian here,
though I’m not sure on changing things up with Luchasaurus.

We look at Kyle O’Reilly being taken out by Sting and Darby
Allin on Rampage.

O’Reilly and the Young Bucks are ready to team up with Hikuleo
and El Phantasmo vs. Sting/Allin and cronies.

All Atlantic Title Tournament First Round: Malakai Black vs.
Penta Obscuro

Obscuro starts fast and knocks Black outside for a shot tot he
face. Back in and Black counters the armbar into a rollup,
setting up the Sling Blade for two. Black bails outside where
he sends Penta into the barricade as we take a break. Back



with Black fighting out of a piledriver on the apron but
getting kicked in the head.

They get back inside with Black hitting a jumping knee to the
face to send Penta outside, setting up a moonsault. A top rope
double stomp gives Black two back inside but Penta catches him
with a super Fear Factor. That’s good for a (very) delayed two
as Black gets a food on the rope. Penta loads up another Fear
Factor but Black escapes and hits Black Mass for the pin at
11:32.

Rating: B-. What else were you expecting here? They hit each
other really hard until one of them couldn’t get up anymore.
That’s what you should get from a match like this, though I
don’t need to see House of Black vs. Death Triangle again for
the better part of ever. Good, hard hitting match though, with
Black moving on as he should have. I think.

Post match Pac comes in to stare at Black but Miro pops up on
screen to promise to redeem all of the pagans and others at
Forbidden Door.

Hangman Page vs. Silas Young

Adam Cole is on commentary and this is Young’s AEW debut.
Young starts by missing a legsweep but coming back with a few
shots. Page knocks him outside and hits the big moonsault as
we take a break. Back with both of them getting up until Page
knocks him to the floor. A top rope clothesline gives Page two
but Young knocks him down again. The springboard moonsault
misses in the corner though and Page hits a clothesline. The
Buckshot Lariat finishes for Page at 8:43.

Rating: C+. Young can bring it almost every time he’s out
there so I’m not surprised to see him do well in his AEW
debut.  Fans  are  going  to  know  enough  about  him  to  think
something of the match but it isn’t like Page beat a hot new
star. It was a perfectly fine TV match and I could go for
Young getting to do a bit more around here as AEW has far



worse options.

Post match Adam Cole says it’s Story Time but Jay White cuts
him off. White is looking forward to Forbidden Door, but he
won’t be defending against Cole, who lost to Page twice. As
for Page….he isn’t getting a title shot either. The fight is
on with White getting the better of things, but he turns
around to see Cole holding the title. A double team on Page is
teased but Kazuchika Okada comes in for the save.

Red Velvet is injured so Stokely Hathaway is looking for a new
Baddie.

Kris Statlander and Athena don’t think much of the Baddies
because they have Willow Nightingale.

Marina Shafir vs. Toni Storm

Nyla Rose is here with Shafir. They go to the mat to start
with Shafir getting the better of things as Storm isn’t quite
at that level. Storm gets sent outside where Rose hits a heck
of a backsplash as we take a break (with Excalibur being cut
off in mid-sentence for about the fourth time tonight). Back
with Storm taking it to the floor and hitting a tornado DDT
off the steps. Storm sends her into the corner for the running
hip attack but Rose offers a distraction. The pumphandle is
broken up though and Storm gets a rollup pin at 7:19.

Rating: C. That’s probably Shafir’s best AEW match to date,
which isn’t clearing that high of a bar. The best thing that
can be said about it is that it felt more natural with Shafir
not coming off as so stiff (as in moving better, not hitting
hard). Maybe she has shaken off some of the jitters or gotten
some pointers, but either way, this was a step up for her and
that’s good to see.

Post match Rose jumps Storm and the double teaming is on until
Thunder Rosa makes the save.



Darby Allin and Sting are bringing Shingo Takagi and Hiromu
Takahashi to even things up at Forbidden Door.

Fenix is ready for Andrade El Idolo on Rampage.

Forbidden  Door  rundown,  with  Excalibur  tripping  over  his
words.

Lance Archer/Chris Jericho vs. Jon Moxley/Hiroshi Tanahashi

William Regal is on commentary. It’s a brawl to start with
Tanahashi taking over on Jericho’s arm. Moxley comes in to
take over but a cheap shot takes Moxley down for a change.
Jericho catapults Moxley throat first into the bottom rope and
it’s back to Archer to keep up the beating.

We take a break and come back with Tanahashi getting the tag
to clean house, including the middle rope flipping splash for
two on Jericho. Back up and Jericho can’t grab the Walls but
manages to knock Tanahashi down and gets the second attempt.
Tanahashi breaks that up and hits the Sling Blade with Moxley
coming  back  in  to  drop  Archer.  The  High  Fly  Flow  gives
Tanahashi the pin at 12:00.

Rating: B-. Pretty nice main event style tag match here with
the only possible option to take the fall getting pinned.
Tanahashi gets some momentum heading into Sunday, though I
could have gone without commentary talking about how Moxley
needs to defend AEW from New Japan. That’s a very tacked on
idea and it isn’t needed for a match like this one.

Post match Eddie Kingston, the Jericho Appreciation Society
and a bunch of New Japan guys, including Minoru Suzuki, come
out for the brawl. Tanahashi and Moxley stare each other down
in the ring as the brawl goes on for more than a few minutes
to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. I’m honestly not sure what to say about
this show. We’ll start with the good: there were surprises,



most of the wrestling was strong and the ending brawl was
really energetic. They added some matches to the Forbidden
Door card and gave you more of a reason to watch the pay per
view. That’s how a go home show is supposed to go and they did
that part pretty well.

Now comes the problem: if you don’t like/know a decent amount
about  New  Japan,  this  was  an  absolutely  nutty  show  that
probably left you a bit confused. The last month or so has
been Tony Khan getting to put his fantasy booking show on
national TV (“And then THIS GUY show up but THIS GUY is out as
a surprise and it’s a new faction between the two companies
and they’re fighting for THIS TITLE but wait here’s THIS GUY
and it’s a big fight and there’s an INTENSE STAREDOWN and…..”)
and if you’re not into it, you have no need to watch the show.

I get what AEW is going for here and it will sell like
gangbusters for their core audience, but I’m not exactly sure
how other fans are going to care. This has been one heck of a
detour into the inner workings of Tony Khan’s mind and unless
you’re completely on board with that, this isn’t going to be
your time. Sunday is (probably) going to be a lot of fun but
it’s quite a lot of time spent setting that show up.

Results
Orange Cassidy/Roppongi Vice b. Aussie Open/Will Ospreay –
Orange Punch to Davis
Malakai Black b. Penta Obscuro – Black Mass
Hangman Page b. Silas Young – Buckshot Lariat
Toni Storm b. Marina Shafir – Rollup
Jon Moxley/Hiroshi Tanahashi b. Lance Archer/Chris Jericho –
High Fly Flow to Archer

 

 

 



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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